## BOROUGH OF CLAYTON WORK SESSION MEETING SEPTEMBER 12, 2019 – 7 PM MINUTES

Mayor Bianco advised that a letter was received from a resident of the Clayton Mews regarding the Post Office not being ADA compliant. There is no way to get into the building in a wheelchair. Mark Brunermer advised that the post office claims the building is leased and therefore they are exempt from ADA compliance. Further information is needed.

Councilman Simon asked about the easement at Greenbriar on Turner Street and whether is it needed. Mark Brunermer advised that it is a 25' wide landscape buffer. Further discussion took place. They would need to vacate by ordinance. The deeds of the properties involved would have to be checked.

Cleaning of the Rec. Center was discussed. Joe Hunt will address it.

Submitted by:

Christine Newcomb Municipal Clerk